

30 October 2014

Security

- Weekly meetings held with Mountain Men, and monthly meetings with SAPS.
- From July to Sept, MM have effected 14 arrests in respect of various crimes, including breaking and entering, vehicle break-ins, armed robbery, possession of stolen goods, trespassing.
- Included in this, is the arrest of an individual in possession of live ammunition at St James beach, as well as the arrests of suspects who had engaged in a string of jewellery store robberies as far as Franschhoek. Well done MM!!
- Thanks to pressure from Cllr Dave Dalton, the boat and trailer which has been the source of criminal activities, has been removed from Kalk Bay harbour parking area. Thanks Cllr, MM &SAPS for this successful collaboration.
- PLEASE report ALL incidents of crime (or suspicious or undesirable activity) to Crimewatch or MM or SRA and/or SAPS as intelligence gathering is taking place and this information is very important to plan activities. The Mountain Men number is 0861 070 000.

Street Cleaning

- City Council is close to agreement that they will control Kalk Bay Harbour beach. They will then be responsible for security and cleaning of the beach.
- Improved service achieved from Council in respect of litter collection.
- We have received many complaints regarding dog poo on our streets. Any suggestions to tackle this problem will be welcome.

Social Worker

- We welcome our part-time Social Worker, Ester Uys
- Ester joins us with effect from 1 November 2014, Tues, Thurs, Fri mornings.
- Ester is contactable on 0767731259.

Management

- The office is up and running, thank you for all the support.
- Thank you to Gerald Lewin as well as RealFin Capital Partners, for the kind offer and donations of office furniture and equipment.
- We have attended meetings with CT City Council and FH Sub Council (19) to discuss issues concerning our area.

NOTICE OF SPECIAL GENERAL MEETING

See the attached notice of the Inaugural General Meeting on 1 December. All members of the public may attend but only registered members may vote. So, please send in your completed membership application form by 17 November so that you may vote at the meeting, either in person or by proxy